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SUMMARY 

• Planning staff will provide a presentation of the proposed draft Scope of Work for the Master 
Plan of Highways and Transitways – Technical Update.  

• Planning Board comments/changes on this draft Scope of Work are requested.  

 

  

 Stephen Aldrich, PE, Planner IV, Countywide Planning & Policy Division, 
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 David Anspacher, Transportation Planning Supervisor, Countywide Planning & Policy Division, 
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Jason.Sartori@MontgomeryPlanning.org, (301) 495-2172 

mailto:Stephen.Aldrich@MontgomeryPlanning.org
mailto:David.Anspacher@MontgomeryPlanning.org
mailto:Jason.Sartori@MontgomeryPlanning.org
Arnita.Jackson
Aldrich

Arnita.Jackson
Anspacher

Arnita.Jackson
Sartori



   
 

Master Plan of Highways and Transitways – Technical Update Draft Scope of Work 2 

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve the draft Scope of Work for the Master Plan of Highways and Transitways – Technical 
Update. 

INTRODUCTION 

A technical update to the Master Plan of Highways and Transitways (MPOHT) is necessitated by the 
County Council’s approval of two bills in 2022 (Bill 24-22 and 34-22) that revised the street types 
identified in Chapter 49 of the County Code, also known as the “Road Code,” to conform to the 
county’s Complete Streets Design Guide. While the updated county code provides an interim 
translation from the previous “functional” classification system to the new “complete streets” 
classification system, adjustments to these default translations are needed for various road segments 
in the county.  

The draft scope of work for the Master Plan of Highways and Transitways – Technical Update is 
included as Attachment A to this staff report. 

This master plan technical update is included in Montgomery Planning’s FY24 work program. This 
effort is being led by the Countywide Planning and Policy Division. It commenced in July 2023 and is 
scheduled to be completed in November 2024. Planning staff will provide a presentation of the draft 
Scope of Work and request any comments/changes and approval from the Planning Board.   

ATTACHMENTS 

Attachment A: Master Plan of Highways and Transitways – Technical Update Draft Scope of Work 

https://apps.montgomerycountymd.gov/CCLLIMS/downloadFilePage.aspx?2764_1_22583_Bill_24-22_Signed_20221107.pdf
https://apps.montgomerycountymd.gov/CCLLIMS/downloadFilePage.aspx?2775_1_23707_Bill_34-22_Signed_20221227.pdf
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